THE NEXT PAGE

The Victoria High School Alumni Association Newsletter Current Circulation 1321

August 1995

Victoria, Kansas

Volume 2, Issue 2

1993 HOMECOMING FESTIVITIES

The 1995 Homecoming is scheduled for Friday, September 22. Festivities will begin at 4:45p.m. with a parade. If anyone has an entry for the parade, please call the High School at 913-735-9211 for details. The parade will begin at the High School and end at the Grade School, where the pep rally will take place.

After the pep rally, the VIP(Victoria Interested Parents) Club will host a "tailgate party" on the grounds behind the high school. They will be serving hamburgers, brauts, chips, relish, baked beans, cookies, and drinks. Also, at this time, the doors to our Alma Mater will be open to any alums who wish to take a sentimental stroll, reminisce about the "good ole days" at VHS, and take

note of changes that have occurred.

At 7:30p.m., the football team will do their best to lead us in a victory over Phillipsburg. During half-time, the 45th homecoming queen will be crowned. Tentatively, all previous royalty will serve as the honor guard.

Following the game, alumni members are invited to a social gathering at the Victoria K of C Hall. Refreshments consisting of beer, soft drinks, and snacks will be served.

On Saturday, September 23, there will be a Memorial Mass for the deceased alumni of Victoria High School. The mass will be at 10:00a.m. in our beautiful "Cathedral of the Plains". A business/luncheon meeting with the election of the new board of directors will follow in the Victoria Elementary Cafeteria. All members are welcome to attend.

Later that day, at the Hays American Legion Hall, you may join your friends for a memorable evening. Social hour will begin at 5:00p.m., Banquet at 6:00p.m., followed by a program and then a

(Homecoming...cont. on page 7)

The Victoria Alumni Association cordially invites
all the V.H.S. Homecoming
Kings and Queens
(1951 to 1994)
to participate in the
1995 Homecoming Festivities
on
Friday, September 22, 1995
and
the annual
Alumni Association
Banquet and Dance
at the American Legion
Hays, Kansas

Saturday, September 23, 1995

Victoria High School Alumni Association

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Kathy Kuhn ('68), President Eugene Wellbrock ('56), V. Pres. Sandy Goetz ('82), Treasurer Marge Rome ('58), Secretary Allen Dreiling ('55) Diane Pfeifer ('73) Tom Schmidtberger ('78) Colleen Kuhn ('84) Susie Windholz ('69)

COMMITTEES

Membership

Pat Schmidtberger ('82) Det Younger ('58) Shirley Pfeifer ('68)

Entertainment

Rich Billinger ('68) Frank Dreiling ('68)

Newsletter

Marge Rome ('58) Pat Schmidtberger ('82) Connie Windholz ('74)

Scholarship

Jerry Brungardt ('62) Wanda Karlin ('76) Regis VonLintel ('62) Kathy Hoffman ('63) Gerard Wellbrock ('86)

The established committees often have the help of others not listed above depending on the need.

You are encouraged to contact any of the officers, directors, or committee members with comments or suggestions concerning the VHS Alumni Association or send correspondence to P.O. Box 386, Victoria, Kansas 67671.

Membership means ownership. Have pride in your Association.



HIGH TECH TEACHING

Discussing yesterday's homework with a classmate who happens to attend school at Phillipsburg High School. Faxing a semester exam to your instructor at Palco High School. Viewing cells from a video microscope being operated by your instructor from Natoma High. Receiving college credit for work completed while taking classes at Victoria High School. Since 1991, these have become daily educational experiences for many students at Victoria High School.

Beginning with the 1991-92 school year, Victoria High School became one of the initial seven member schools of Interactive Consortium Academic Network, which has come to be known throughout our state as the I-CAN Network. Since 1991, the I-CAN Network has expanded from its original seven schools to include eleven member districts as well as Fort Hays State University. Member schools of the I-CAN Network include Victoria, Palco, Plainville, Natoma, Morland, Kensington, Lenora, Agra, Phillipsburg, Hill City, Logan, and Fort Hays State University.

This cooperative network of schools uses the most recent in fiber optic technology and the educational expertise of outstanding teachers in each of the member district's schools to deliver daily classroom instruction to students attending school at other consortium member schools.

The instruction is provided through two-way interactive television. This technology allows an instructor at Victoria to teach students at Palco, Natoma, and Phillipsburg as well as the students in his/her own classroom. The students and instructor can see and hear the students by watching television monitors and the students can see and hear one another in the same manner. Each school has the capability to broadcast to any three other schools during any hour.

Since 1991, over 224 Victoria High School students have enrolled in courses which were being offered over the I-CAN Network. These courses have included such diverse curricular offerings as Advanced Science, Spanish, and Business Law, as well as dual credit courses in College English Composition, Psychology, and Sociology. The VHS German and Language Arts teacher has taught foreign language courses to students via the network since its initiation in 1991. The VHS School Counselor and Social Science teacher has also taught courses in Economics via the network.

The popularity of the classes and the continued desire to expand the curriculum for our students led the I-CAN member schools to apply for and receive a technology expansion grant from the Federal Rural Electrification Administration. This grant will provide funding which will enable member schools to expand their facilities and technology to include a second broadcast classroom in nine of the member school sites. Representatives of Rural Telephone Company will complete the installation of the second interactive video classroom at VHS by August 1st.

During this coming school year, Victoria High School students (High Tech...cont. on page 6)

VICTORIA'S BED AND BREAKFAST OFFERS HOSPITALITY

DAS YOUNGER HAUS, opened a year ago by Tom and Det (Roth-'58) Younger, offers guests a "home away from home". Hearty handshakes and a welcoming, "You must be our guests from.....", is the typical greeting one might expect upon arrival at the beautiful home made of wood and native fieldstone.

The Bed and Breakfast Inn encompasses a family room with a fireplace, formal living and dining rooms, a sun room, four guest rooms, and an exercise room including a dry sauna. Guests can access a deck from the family room, sun room, and the master suite.

Det and Tom cater to the area's German tradition by serving fresh-squeezed lemonade and homemade Hertzchen, Zwieback, and Spitzbuban when the guests arrive. The German touch is evidenced at breakfast with

Tom's homemade sausage and Det's homemade rolls. Eggs, bacon, ham, and fruit are also part of the morning menu.

The Youngers have had the pleasure of entertaining guests from sixteen states, and countries including Canada, Japan, Thailand, and Germany. Most guests range between the ages of 55 and 75. However, there have been guests as young as 5 weeks and as old as age 92.

Det and Tom feel it has been most rewarding to share their home and the German Heritage to so many wonderful people. Det commented that when guests leave, they don't just receive a handshake, but an embrace.

Das Younger Haus has been officially accepted into the Kansas Bed and Breakfast Association.

ROMME INSURANCE & REAL ESTATE (913)-625-5674 Merlin J. Romme ('57)

SCHMIDTBERGER INSUR. & ACCOUNTING (913)-735-2730 Patrick L. Schmidtberger ('82)

> Stop-2-Shop Robert W. ('63) & Twila ('63) Gerstner

LOIE'S CLEANING SERVICE (913)-735-2852 Lois Sander ('64)

WeTry OIL, INCORPORATED (913)-735-2730 Patrick L & Ronald J Schmidtberger('82,'80)

> Bob's Custom Cabinets Robert L. ('73) & Connie ('74) Dinkel

C HATTER BOX

Owner Peggy Prockish is flying high with the opening of her new gift and antique shop, Pegasus Place, located on 10th Street across from the church. Peggy is the wife of VHS alum Danny Prockish ('70)....Linda Kenne began her job as principal for the Victoria Elementary and Middle School....That "Texas Tea" is keeping Jim

('77) and Crystal (Berens) Robben busy these days. They now have filling stations at both ends of town--one on East Main and one near I-70....The number 13 may be a loser for some people, but the Herzogfest Organization is calling their 13th annual celebration a success....Sprechin zie Deutsch? German was the main language during the week of June 12 to June 17, 1995, when 27 people from Victoria's sister city of Kubelstein, Germany, visited our wonderful town. The public was invited to a picnic held in their honor on June 14 at the city park....One little, two little, three little children--that's what Jan Brungardt, wife of alum Gene Brungardt ('69), has running around her feet these days. Jan opened a day care center at 1106 Dolorosa on May 1, 1995....Sub-Zero temperatures reached at Victoria Elementary School, well..possible, but not probable, due to the installation of the window air conditioners at this building.



CLASS 07 1995 ROSTER

Welcome to our newest VHS Alumni Association members...the graduating class of 1995:

Joe Billinger (Fort Hays State University)
Bobbi Jo Brown (Daycare Provider)

Jay Dinkel (Alan Linenberger Construction)

Tyson Gottwald (Fort Hays State University)

Sue Ruder (Hutchinson Juco)

Miranda Schmidt (Fort Hays State University)

Stephan Stramel (Express Well Service)

Deanne VonLintel (Kansas State University)

Shawn Weigel (Fort Hays State University)

Renae Bosch (Fort Hays State University)

Chad Dague (Fort Hays State University)

Gina Dreiling (Fort Hays State University)

Kaylene Jacobs (Hutchinson Juco)

Chris Sander (Metropolitan Community College)

Carissa Schmidt (Fort Hays State University)

Gina Tholen (Kansas State University)

Kelly VonLintel (Fort Hays State University)

Christine Wellbrock (Fort Hays State University)

Jamey Braun (United States Army-Ft. Jackson Columbia, SC)

Troy Dinges (University of Kansas)

Krista Freitag (Northwestern Oklahoma State University)

Kerri Klein (Fort Hays State University)

Kent Schmeidler (Fort Hays State University)

Jennifer Seitz (Coca-Cola Bottling)

Amber Truan (Floral School)

Jennifer Wagner (Fort Hays State University)

Chris Younger (George's Car & Truck Repair)

MAIN STREET CAFE (913)-735-2266 Theresa ('74) and David Brantley

THE NEXT PAGE

The Victoria High School Alumni Association Newsletter

Published semi-annually in the Spring and in August

Newsletter Committee Marge Rome ('58) Pat Schmidtberger ('82) Connie Windholz ('74)

The goal of this newsletter is to inform our fellow alumni of Alumni Association events and business. We also hope to be a resource for all alumni to publish personal occurrences of interest to the membership of the VHS Alumni Association, such as marriages, deaths, births, career accomplishments, etc.

We will use this newsletter as an outlet for stories concerning our alma mater.

We appreciate any information that refers to graduates of Victoria High School and encourage you to contact us

Call a member of the Newsletter Committee or send your information to Box 386, Victoria, Kansas 67671

We reserve the right to edit or deny any articles.



DATES TO REMEMBER

Sept. 22 --

4:45 p.m - Homecoming
Parade
Following Parade - V.I.P. Tailgate
Party and High School Tour
7:30 p.m. - Football Game
(Victoria vs Phillipsburg)
Following Game - Social

Sept 23 --

10:00 a.m. - Memorial Mass
Following Mass - Business Meeting
and Luncheon
5:00 p.m. - Social, Banquet and
Dance

Oct. 8 --

Alumni Association Craft Fair

See articles for further details



VICTORIA INTERESTED PARENTS

The people who belong to this parents' club are not only interested, they are excited, enthusiastic, gung-ho, and rarin' to go. They aren't necessarily parents, either. Some members are grandparents, aunts, uncles, or just people interested in the well-being of Victoria's kids.

The club's official name, according to its November 1990 Articles of Incorporation, is VIP Club of Victoria. VIP stands for Victoria Interested Parents which was the brainstorm of the club's originating members and the first president, Terry Werth.

In the fall of 1988, about ten parents met at Kathy Kuhn's ('68) house and organized a club they hoped would benefit the children of Victoria. "Kids didn't have anything to do after activities. We wanted to give them some place to go after games," stated the organization's second president, Sam Braun ('67). Terry said they wanted to "find a way to provide alcohol and drug-free dances, and entertainment to keep the kids off the streets—free from the peer pressure. The first year was experimental, proving to school personnel that we were honestly trying to provide a type of environment that was good for the kids."

VIP assists in many activities including sports. However, the current president, Mary Pfeifer ('75), stressed "We try to do something for all the kids...at least once during the year," not only for those students who participate in athletics.

All of those interviewed noted that they have never had a problem finding parents willing to help at functions. Parents have served as chaperones for Project Prom, have baked bushels of cookies over the years, and are always available when needed. Mary said cooperation from members has "always been positive. We never have a problem getting help."

Jerry Schmidtberger, former enthusiactic club president, stated, "We promoted the New Year's Eve dance, and held a scavenger hunt/picnic to begin a school year." They also sponsored hayrack rides and pep rallies. Jerry felt the scavenger hunt should probably be held again because the kids really enjoyed it.

Since the club's inception in 1988, the \$2.50 membership fee has not changed and since the organization could not survive solely from dues, members began staging fund raisers. Over the years they have sponsored such functions as the Junior class parents vying against the Senior class parents in basketball. To make the event more comical, one year the fathers were required to use wheelchairs as they dribbled up and down the court.

Wanda Klaus ('71), current secretary/treasurer, stressed that any monies made from these fund raisers goes toward activities for the students such as the New Year's Eve Dance and Casino Night. Mary Pfeifer mentioned that the VIP wants to improve on this year's Casino Night by offering more games to play, such as Wheel of Fortune and Bingo. Likewise, they are considering bringing in taped dog races.

For the last few years, the VIP Club presented a plaque to each graduating senior, including their photo and engraved with their extra-curricular activities.

The club will again have a tailgate party at the Homecoming football game on Friday, September 22 with a raffle. Mary noted that last year's Homecoming tailgate party went over very well. "It helped that the Alumni Association had the tours (of the high school) at the same time."

Anyone interested in joining this "interesting" club can contact one of the current officers--Mary Pfeifer, president; Rhoda Wittman('76), vice president; and Wanda Klaus, secretary/treasurer. Mary said letters also will be sent out with the students when they enroll and membership will be accepted through the end of September.

1981 Football Champs Reunion

You may not want to make a habit of it, but sometimes faking it is the best alternative. That's what the 1981 Victoria High School football team discovered when they traveled to Frontenac, Kansas, to vie for the 1981 State Football Championship.

The VHS Knights had just received a five-yard penalty. Head Coach Bob Teeter decided it was time to send Rod Goetz ('82) back into the game to punt. If Rod was in the game, the punt was usually faked, but this time Coach Teeter didn't want to fake it. However, teammate Jeff Miller ('83) figured a fake punt was inevitable as soon as he saw Rod running onto the field. After a huddled discussion, the punt was faked and down the field Louie Robben ('82) ran for a 65-yard touchdown which put the Knights "over the top" and on their way to the 1981 State Championship.

Fourteen years later, the 1981 state champs are reuniting to relive the great play that helped make them the first Victoria Knights team to capture a state football championship. About 30 or 40 teammates and spouses will gather at the home of their former assistant coach Jerry Brungardt ('62) and his wife Mary in Victoria on Saturday, Sept. 23, for a barbecue at 5:00 p.m. Horseshoes and other games will entertain the group in the afternoon. Many of those at the reunion plan to attend the VHS Alumni dance later Saturday evening. The team members will participate in the Homecoming parade on Friday, Sept. 22 and will receive a special introduction at Friday evening's Homecoming football game.

Organizing the reunion of the 1981 team are Rod Goetz, Dave Hoffman ('82), Stuart Dome ('82), and Stan Dome ('82), who were seniors during the winning 1981 football year, and Chris VonLintel ('83), a junior that year, and their coach Jerry Brungardt.

Craft Fair 1995

For the second year, the Alumni Association will sponsor a Fall Arts and Crafts Show in Victoria Elementary gymnasium. Set for Sunday, October 8th, the show will feature craft booths, food booths, concessions, and drawings. Proceeds from this event will go to the Association Scholarship Fund.

Rental price for booths has been set at \$15 for a 10' x 10' space and exhibitors can rent more than one space if desired. Deadline to secure a booth space is Friday, September 8th, and anyone interested in participating or helping should contact Colleen Kuhn at 2328 Fairground Rd. in Victoria or Marge Rome at 735-2352.

Last year's show netted \$525 and was termed a success by both exhibitors and shoppers alike.

High Tech

(continued from Page 2)

have enrolled in the following classes which will be taught over the I-CAN Network: Business Law, College Psychology and Sociology, Spanish 1, College Composition 1 and 2, French 1, Equine Management and Agricultural Marketing, Advanced Science, and College Algebra. Two VHS instructors will teach German 1, German 2, and Living Skills to students in other member schools.

The endorsement and support of U.S.D.432
Board of Education and Administration has enabled the students of Victoria High School to participate in expanded curricular offerings and to continue to have the opportunity to receive the highest quality educational opportunities:

One humorous spin-off of our students' participation in interactive video classes has been a few long distance romances and dates that have developed as a result of our students taking classes through which they meet students from other schools on a daily basis via the television.

(submitted by Mike Kreller)

VHS Alumni Association Scholarship Recipients

At the 1995 VHS Graduation Ceremony, tension was mounting for the thirteen seniors who had applied for the Alumni Association Scholarship. The two winners, Troy Dinges and Christine Wellbrock were announced and each was awarded a \$200 scholarship.

Troy is the son of Bob and Jane (Brungardt-'64) Dinges. Troy remarked that his high school years at VHS have been some of the most exciting years of his life and that he experienced events that will live in his memory forever. He said he felt honored to be elected Class President his sophomore and iunior years as well as Student Council President his senior year. Trov was also named a Kansas Governor's Scholar, which is an award that recognizes the top 1% of seniors in the state of Kansas. He participated in basketball and was a football trainer. Troy will be pursuing a degree in Business Administration at the University of Kansas.

Christine, daughter of Gene('56) and Joan Wellbrock, shared that she learned so much about herself in high school and the support of the teachers and community helped her to work hard to succeed. She felt honored to be awarded the Alumni Scholarship and expressed her thanks and appreciation for it. Christine participated in tennis, track, basketball, and was a cheerleader all four years of high school. She was active in the Music Department, receiving I ratings at the State level for Sax and Piano Solos and was a participant in the KMEA Honor Band for three years. Christine was a member of National Honor Society, SADD, Forensics, and was selected twice for Who's Who Among High School Students. She will be attending Fort Hays State University and work toward achieving a degree in Elementary Education.

Homecoming Festivities...

(continued from Page 1)

dance. The emcee for the program will be Rich Billinger('68) and the D.J. for the dance will be the "Dance Doctor", Kenny Billinger('79).

Honor Classes for the 1995 Homecoming Banquet will again be the 10, 25, and 50 year alums. Tables will be reserved for those honor classes at the hall for the Saturday evening events. If any other class is planning a reunion and would like tables reserved, please inform the VHS Alumni Association, PO Box 386, Victoria, KS 67671.

RURAL TELEPHONE SERVICE CO., INC.
"Serving Northwest Kansas Every Day"
Call Toll Free 1-800-432-2773
Handling Telecommunication Needs
145 N. Main; Lenora, KS 67645

ALLEN P. DREILING ('55) PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT VICTORIA, KANSAS 67671

WINDHOLZ CONSTRUCTION CO., INC. (913)-735-2687
Julius ('70) & Susie ('69) Windholz

SCHMIDTBERGER CONSTRUCTION, INC. (913)-735-2250 RAY SCHMIDTBERGER ('69)

Gambino's Pizza
Paula Dinkel ('83) & Marilyn Leiker, managers

Bob Pfeifer, CPA Bob ('45) & Mary R. Pfeifer

F & M Insurance, Inc. Frank C. & Twila Brungardt

K-Bar-4 Feed and Supply Kevin & Korinna Parker

> Weber Body Shop John Weber ('89)

CLASS REUNION INFO.....

...1945

Reservations have been made at Coach's (Sports Bar & Grill) in Hays for Friday evening, September 22 at about 7:00. Bob Pfeifer, one of the class members, hopes everyone attends the other weekend Alumni activities. He notes that everyone present last year enjoyed the festivities very much and certainly will not regret joining in on the fun and comradery this year.

...1955

The Class of 1955 will celebrate its 40-year reunion in concordance with the annual Alumni Association Banquet and Dance on Saturday, September 23. A barbecue at the W.J. "Honey" Braun Park in Victoria is planned for Sunday. For more information, contact classmate Allen Dreiling, 735-2359...

...1960

A get-together is planned at the Vagabond in Hays on Saturday, September 23, from 2:00-5:00 p.m.. Everyone (including non-grads), is encouraged to join in on the Alumni activities planned for the weekend.

...1970

Participation in the Homecoming parade on Friday, September 22--with class members riding on a trailer--will begin the 25-year reunion celebration for the Class of 1970. After attending the game, the class will gather at an as yet undecided location. On Saturday, they will join other VHS alumni at the annual Banquet and Dance. At this writing all plans are tentative, so contact classmates Karen (Sander) Hammerschmidt, 735-2447, or Jeanette (Wagner) Pfannenstiel, 625-5020, for exact information.

...1975

Members of the graduating class of 1975 are asked to attend the 1995 Homecoming Festivities September 22 and 23 in celebration of their 20 year class reunion. The Alumni Banquet on Saturday will be the official get-together. A "family get-together" is also being planned for Sunday, September 24. Information on Sunday's events will be sent to class members at a later date. For further information, please contact Margaret (Brungardt) Gifford at 316-524-3221.

...1985

The 10 year honor class will be gathering at the Library on Friday night after the football game. On Saturday, September 23, they will be participating in the activities planned by the Alumni Association. On Sunday, September 24, they will meet at the W.J. "Honey" Braun City Park for a BBQ. This will begin at noon and will include spouses and children.

HAYS FORD TOYOTA Award winning service-Best parts selection in N.W. KS-Expert quality Body & Paint work	SCHIPPERS CONSTRUCTION CO., INC. (913)-628-1031 John F. ('48) & Armella ('49) Schippers		
Wedding Connections Brenda Dreiling ('78) & Harriett VonFeldt ('58)	Donald F. Hoffman, Attorney at Law Donald F. Hoffman ('70)		
Victoria Lumber Everett J. ('60) & Judy Braun	Clines Mortuary of Hays & Victoria Kirk P. ('75) & Deborah A. ('81) Cline		



Left to right; (STUCCO officers) Wade Stewart, vice-president; Troy Dinges, president; and Krista Freitag, secretary/treasurer.

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION ASSIST VHS STUCCO **NEW SIGN ERECTED**

A new addition to the front of the Victoria High School building occurred when a 3' by 9' granite sign donated by Mr. and Mrs. Rick Stewart, parents of Drew Stewart('94) and Wade Stewart, was erected last spring. The project was spearheaded by the VHS Student Council. The VHS Alumni Association Board of Directors voted to contribute \$200 to help fund this project. Other organizations contributing financially included Students Against Drunk Driving (SADD), V-Club, Victoria Interested Parents (VIP), and the sophomore class.

EXPRESS WELL SERVICE, INC.
Complete Oil Field Service
Call 1-913-735-9405
Victoria, Kansas 67671
Steve ('67) & Fran ('67) Robben

JERRY ROTH CHEVROLET-GEO-ISUZU

"It's Our Reputation That Counts"

Call 1-303-237-1311

8303 W. Colfax; Lakewood, CO 80215

Jerry ('41) & Ann Roth

Hays Planing Mill, Inc. Dennis & Yvonne Braun

Das Younger Haus Tom & Det ('58) Younger

Earl Billinger Painting & Decorating
Earl ('62) & Mary Billinger

Pete Braun Construction Pete ('62), Vera ('65), Jeff ('85), & Chris ('86) Braun

Terms for Membership

All graduates or non-graduates who have attended Victoria High School are eligible for membership in the Victoria High School Alumni Association. Graduating seniors will have automatic membership for one year. Membership terms will run from October 1 through September 30. A membership drive will be held in August of each year. Those interested in membership should fill out a membership form (a form will be attached to the August issue of **The Next Page**). Membership dues are \$5.00 per year per member. The membership form and dues should be sent to: **VHS Alumni Association**

P.O. Box 386
Victoria, Kansas 67671

Alumni Association members will receive a copy of **The Next Page** twice a year in the Spring and in August. Non-members will receive only the August issue. Members will also be able to attend all the Alumni Association Homecoming activities.

The VHS Alumni Association was established to foster the growth of fellowship of all graduates. Its goal is to provide activities for the alumni of Victoria High School.

A REMINDER.....

This
newsletter is a
resource for all
alumni to
publish
personal
occurrences of
interest to the
membership of the VHS
Alumni Association, such
as marriages, deaths,
births, career
accomplishments, etc.

Please forward your stories to the Newsletter Committee. See page 4 for committee members and address

VHS Site-Based Council

Established in order that the district meet State of Kansas QPA requirements, the Victoria High School Site Committee realized its first full year of existence during the 1994-1995 school year. Founding members are Louise Schmidtberger('72), Chairperson; Ken Pfeifer(70), Vice-president; Gene Dreiling, Secretary/Treasurer (Teacher Representative); Connie Dinkel(74), Patty Dreiling(66), Jo Lapka (Parent Committee Members), Brandon Schmidtberger ('95-Student Representative), and Michael Kreller (Principal).

The Site Committee, within its Constitution, drafted the following mission statement: The purpose of the Committee shall be to

- 1. provide advice and counsel to the school principal in evaluating performance, goals, and objectives of the school
- 2. help determine methods which could be used by the school to meet the various goals and objectives
- 3. serve as a liaison between the school, school organizations, the community, and the local board of education by collecting and disseminating information about school improvement, and 4. provide other assistance that the school may request.

During the 1994-95 school year the Committee addressed the following concerns:

- *Time changes for Homecoming parade and activities
- *The best way to establish communication between school and homes
- *Proper school spirit at ball games
- *The U.S.D. 432 School Profile which is submitted annually to the State Department of Education *Changes in Parent/Teacher conference procedures
- *ITV in the classroom.

The Committee discussed the State's QPA program and its effect on the educational process at Victoria.

In conclusion, it should be noted that the committee has no power by either law or regulation. The Committee is strictly an advisory one. (submitted by Gene Dreiling)



VICTORIA ALUMNI ASSOCIATION * P.O. BOX 386 * VICTORIA, KS 67671

PLEASE COMPLETE THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION WILL BE KEPT IN OUR I			
	* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *		
GRADUATES: YEAR GRADUATED NON-GRADUATES: LAST YEAR ATTEN	DED		
FIRST NAME	LAST NAME		
MAIDEN NAMES	SPOUSE'S NAME		
ADDRESS			
CITYSTA	ATEZIP		
OCCUPATION	<u> </u>		
NUMBER OF CHILDREN F Membership is \$5.00 per year per graduate			
(1922-1945 class members have free membership.) Yes. I wish to be a member. Attache I am a 1922-1945 class member. I h No, I do not wish to become a memb	nave completed a membership form.		
Signature	Date		
Return to: VHS Alumni Association P.O. Box 386	Additional contributions to the association are always welcome and appreciated.		

VHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION P.O. Box 386 Victoria, KS 67671 Bulk Rate U.S. Postage PAID Permit No. 3 Pfelfer, KS 67660

PLEASE NOTIFY YOUR ASSOCIATION OF ANY ADDRESS CHANGES THROUGHOUT THE YEAR!

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED! RETURN POSTAGE GUARANTEED!

HOMECOWING RESERVATION FORW				
Number attending the bu Number attending the Ba			Graduating Class	
Name of Member			19	
Name of Spouse/Guest			19	
Is Spouse/Guest	also a member? Yes _	No	_	
Address	·			
City/St./Zip				
Phone #		Amount Enclosed		
Please return this form or copy to:	VHS Alumni Associa Box 386 Victoria, Kansas 67		(\$15.00 per person)	
If you have not paid your membership address.	o fee, complete the reve	erse side and retur	rn to the above	